

City of Racine Mark H. Yehlen, Commissioner of Public Works 730 Washington Avenue Racine, WI 53403

Dear Mark:

In recent months, someone has appealed a parking ticket in the Uptown area indicating that they were unable to read the No Parking signs because of the hanging baskets provided by the Uptown Business Improvement District. As a result, DPW has twice gone out and removed hanging baskets from the district. One is in front of 1337 Washington. The other is in front of 1322 Washington Avenue.

The Uptown Business Improvement District Advisory Board has asked that I request the elimination of the No Parking, 6 AM – 8 AM, Monday through Friday restriction on Washington Avenue from 13th Street to 14th Street. The current ordinance has this No Parking restriction from 13th Street to Taylor Avenue. However, when eastbound traffic on Washington Avenue reaches 14th Street, only one travel lane continues east on Washington Avenue and the other lane is required to turn onto 14th Street. As a result, this No Parking restriction is serving no purpose between 13thStreet and 14th Street.

Thank you for your consideration of this request and please keep me advised of any committee or Common Council meetings that I should attend.

Sincerely,

Devin Sutherland

Payne, Nancy

From:

Eeg, Thomas

Sent:

Wednesday, October 11, 2017 11:02 PM

To:

Payne, Nancy; Yehlen, Mark

Subject: Attachments:

Fwd: No Parking in Uptown Uptown Parking Request.pdf

Nancy

Can you get this in legistar for Council next week?

Sent from my Verizon, Samsung Galaxy smartphone

----- Original message -----

From: devin@neighborhoodmanagementsolutions.com

Date: 10/11/17 10:03 PM (GMT-06:00)

To: "Yehlen, Mark" < Mark. Yehlen@cityofracine.org>

Cc: Linea Anthony <rmm1341@tds.net>, "Eeg, Thomas" <Thomas.Eeg@cityofracine.org>

Subject: No Parking in Uptown

Hi Mark,

I hope all is well with you.

Attached is a communication on behalf of the Uptown Business Improvement District. In recent months, we have had to remove some of the hanging baskets because they blocked the view of certain No Parking Signs. It is our belief that the No Parking restriction in certain areas is no longer needed. We are respectfully request the removal of the No Parking Restriction. Please let me know if there is any additional information you need.

Many thanks for the consideration.

Devin

Devin Sutherland Neighborhood Management Solutions 721 Kentwood Drive Racine, WI 53402 phone - 262-880.2379 email - devin@neighborhoodmanagementsolutions.com